S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Finance Committee meeting held at 7pm on 

Wednesday, 3rd October 2012 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present: Mr I Jordan (Chairman), Mr D Price, Mr J Smallwood, Mr H Hofmeister, Rev D Tate, Mrs M Albinson, Mrs T Banks, Mr A Evans, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk). 
           Apologies:  Mr D Steward-Brown 
2. To confirm the minutes of the last meeting 4th July 2012: These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Jordan, seconded by Mr Hofmeister, with all members in favour, these were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
3. To record declarations of interest, personal or prejudicial: None.  

4. To receive questions from the public:  None present.

5. To discuss the first-half year accounts: Mr Jordan explained that all members had received two printouts, one being a summary to be issued to all Parish Councillors and the other, a more detailed sheet which he would be going through section by section.  Mr Jordan then went through each item on the Monitoring Sheets and made reference to the following items: Salaries and expenses – exactly half of the budget, comment was made that appraisals were due to be carried out this month. It had been previously agreed to delay appraisals until this time of year so that the Policy Committee can consider possible pay rises for inclusion in the Precept. It was felt that extra time should also be considered for the work involved in the production of the Neighbourhood Plan; General Admin – Comment was made regarding the Solar Panels, it was confirmed that refunds are due, the FIT forms have now been returned and the refunds will be back dated. Mrs Cornwell stated that the first of the readings have to be reported by 28th November 2012. It is thought that the refunds will be in the region of £100 per month; Water –OK, the bills will be received 6 monthly in the future; Post/Stationery/Print – This figure is a little high. It was felt that duplex printing should be used as much as possible; Telephone –OK; Computer Supplies – This figure is a little high, it was suggested that the possibility of using compatible inks should be investigated; Security Maintenance – OK, one off fee; Audit fees – Mr Jordan said that the invoices for both the Internal and External Audits had been received and paid. It was confirmed that the External Audit from Mazars has now been received; Sundry Office Expenses – It was said that this figure includes the internet charge, computer repairs and the opening and closing of the meeting room. Mrs Cornwell informed members that ECS automatically back up the Finance Computer and they hold the information for a charge of £6 per month; Allotments – It was explained that Ken had carried out work over the summer. A bit of money had been spent on repairs. Comment was made that the water bills will be received 6 monthly in the future. Rentals are also due 1st October 2012; Bus shelters – OK; Cemetery - Grass Maintenance, OK. Comment was made that the Cemetery fees are up. It was said that the need for additional cemetery land in the future should be kept in mind; Churchyard – Grass Maintenance- OK, It was said that the repairs to the Churchyard wall will take place next week; Footway lighting – OK; Litter – OK, the Trade Bin is a one off payment; The Green & Open Spaces – OK, however a bill is due for the emptying of the dog waste bins, Trees/Posts/Hedging - It was said that the whips have been ordered for the Cemetery Hedge, they will be delivered in November; New Equipment – This includes the purchase of the new Tractor and Hedge Cutter; Wootton Park – Workers expenses - includes the hire of Kens trailer; Grass Cutting - OK, a bill for weed killing is yet to come; Mr Price informed members that at a recent meeting with William Kerkham it was mentioned that when the Football Club remove their posts, a cap/insert is put into the holes. Apparently when the grass has been cut the locks on the inserts have been broken. Mr Kerkham suggested that the cost to replace the caps could be shared 50% between the Football Club and 50% by both North Wootton and South Wootton Parish Councils. After brief discussion it was felt that the Football Club should contact Mrs Elaine Wymer the Clerk to North Wootton Parish Council and then she can perhaps arrange a meeting with Country Grounds Maintenance to discuss the matter further; New Equipment – Money from Skate Park, £1,500 from Norfolk Playing Fields Association has been awarded and £5,600 from the Norfolk Community Foundation, awaiting outcome. Comment was made that after speaking to Borough Cllr Nockolds the full £5,600 from the Norfolk Community Foundation may not be achieved. Members gave their thanks to Cllr Nockolds for all of her help and support; Tree Surgery – OK; Courses; £40 for a Child Protection course for Ken; Village Hall – OK, It was explained that last week a joint had burst in the ceiling, causing flooding to the kitchen area. An emergency plumber was called who repaired the pipe quite quickly. An electrician also isolated the kitchen lights for safety. Window Cleaning - OK; Gas – A small bill due to the summer months: Electricity – Mrs Cornwell stated that as a result of a sales call from E-On, investigations are currently being made into the possibility of achieving a better deal; Water- This figure is high due to a change in last year’s billing system; Insurance – Thanks were given to Mrs Cornwell for achieving a better deal; New Equipment – This was for the purchase of 50 new chairs (150 in total); Fees/Licences/Refund -  The figure of £50 was for a wedding deposit refund to a man who’s future wife had become very poorly; Hire Fees – Comment was made that these are doing well; Miscellaneous – Included within this is the cost of the PV Panels at £7320 and the Election Costs at £2405.74. 

Mr Jordan confirmed that the total spend for the year so far is £45,108.93 against a precept of £96,360.

Mr Jordan confirmed that the Stepsaver Account is now totally made up of the Section 106 monies, this being the Grant balance plus the interest.
Summary Sheet for Parish Council:  Mr Jordan explained that the               Summary Sheet had been prepared from the detailed Monitoring Sheets and showed the total spend to the end of September 2012.  Mr Jordan proposed that the Finances are a correct record of the 1st Half Year accounts and should be put forward to the full Parish Council; this was seconded by Mr Smallwood with all in favour.

Mrs Cornwell referred to the report which had been received from the External Auditors, Mazars. Mrs Cornwell stated that there had been no concerns, however pointed out a small item raised regarding the Assets Register. Mrs Cornwell said that the Auditors would like the Assets listed with the approximate insurance value or a nominal value of £1 for Community Assets such as The Allotments, The Green and The Cemetery.
It was confirmed that the Audit has been signed off and the report has been displayed in the Notice boards, giving residents the opportunity to ask to inspect these.

Finally it was confirmed that Mazars have been appointed as the external auditors for a further 5 years.
Mr Jordan stated that the next meeting is scheduled to be held on Thursday 3rd January 2013. It was said that the Full Parish Council are invited to attend the meeting when the Budget requests will be discussed.
There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at   7.45pm.
6. Date of next meeting 7pm on Thursday 3rd January 2012 in the Parish Council Meeting Room.
3rd January 2012







     Chairman
